

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Zoom Online Meeting
March 9th, 2022**

Chair of Meeting: Matt Dessert (Alternate: Belen Leon)

Facilitator: Milly Ferrer from Harder & Company

I. Attendance:

Primaries: **Matt Dessert**, Air Pollution Control District; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Mercedes Martinez**, Community Corridor; , Community Corridor; **Kristian Salgado**, Community Corridor; **Blake Plourd**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Virginia Mendoza**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: **Belen Leon**, Air Pollution Control District; **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Rosa Guerrero**, Community Corridor; **Bob Fischer**, Community Corridor; **Tomas Oliva**, Community Corridor, , Community Corridor; **Chris Gomez-Wong**, Community Corridor; **Michael Moore**, Community Corridor.

Other Agency Staff: **Marco Perrone**, Air Pollution Control District; **Andrea Juarez**, California Air Resources Board; **Ivy Osornio**, California Air Resources Board.

I. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Milly Ferrer welcomed everyone to the virtual meeting. She mentioned **Daniela Flores** and **Jessica** who will be supporting anyone that has technical difficulties throughout the meeting. She commented they have interpretation services and how to access this service through the platform. She reminded everyone that the meeting is being recorded and how the CSC members can access the agenda packet. She also mentioned how everyone can submit their comments and how the public comment procedure works. She confirmed they have reached a quorum.

Matt Dessert welcomed everyone and mentioned **Luis Olmedo** will be the co-chair of that meeting.

Christian Torres mentioned **Luis Olmedo** was not going to make it, but he will be available. He commented he was sorry for being absent for the past months.

II. Public Comment Period

There were no public comments.

III. Approval of Minutes

Sergio Cabañas made a motion to approve the minutes from February 9th, 2022.

Bob Fischer seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

IV. Action Items

New River Pollutant Monitoring Project, Sonoma Technology.

Belen Leon mentioned Sonoma Technology was to present on why they need the extension and budget but were not able to attend the meeting. She mentioned the extension would be for 6 months and the budget for the extension would be \$121,118. She mentioned this item will be tabled.

John Hernandez asked if the extra budget would cover the rest of the year.

Belen Leon said it covers up to November 2022.

V. Presentations

AB 617 CAMP Update, Christian Torres; CCV.

Mary Salazar mentioned she has concerns about paying \$350 a month for the last monitor installed in the Calexico outlets. She asked if the amount was correct.

Christian Torres said the monitor was at the IV mall. He confirmed that was the correct cost.

Arturo Martínez mencionó que para mejorar la calidad del aire en el valle Imperial se deben regar los principales caminos en las temporadas de viento.

John Hernandez asked if they have an app so they can access the 617 monitors.

Christian Torres said any IVAN monitor funded through 617 is in the IVAN app.

Blake Plourd mentioned the IVAN data is quite simple to understand and asked to use it as a comparison tool.

Christian Torres noted **Mary Salazar's** comment about her interest in the training and mentioned he will coordinate a date for that.

The Behavior of Agricultural Burning in the Mexicali Valley, Angel Lopez; SCSA

John Hernandez congratulated **Angel Lopez** on the presentation. He asked if there are days when agricultural burning is not allowed, and he also asked if the decrease in burning was because less was being planted.

Angel Lopez said that the decrease indicates that some activities, such as not burning straw, have been permeating farmers in the Mexicali Valley. He noted that it has not happened at the speed they expected but they have seen results. He commented that it will be necessary to see in the future to see if this behavior continues to decrease. He mentioned that no regulation indicates on which days agricultural burning can be done. He said that he knows of a bill in Baja California that works to regulate agricultural burning. He commented that he does not know what the fires are like in the Imperial Valley, but he has seen fires in Calexico that affect the Valley of Mexico.

Mary Salazar asked if there was information on the feedlots problem.

Angel Lopez said that around the feedlots it is always surrounded by dust due to the same characteristics of the soil in the region. He commented that they are trying to irrigate the feedlots, however, this has not happened. He added that it is a key point.

Ian said he was not aware that there is a shift in the warmest months where there is a wind coming from the south. He mentioned that the data was highly informative.

Jose Flores mentioned he and a colleague were in a car accident because of the smoke changing direction from a wind shift of a nearby agricultural burn.

Belen Leon mentioned **Angel Lopez** would also be presenting in the AQTF meeting.

John Hernandez asked about the potential of collaborating with the EPA and their 2025 efforts with incentives to Mexicali.

Matt Dessert mentioned there have been meetings with Mexicali on how to reduce agricultural burning.

Imperial Valley Climate Action Plan, Virginia Mendoza; ICTC

Christian Torres asked if the pilot was something that can be launched in other cities. He mentioned Comité Civico will be having an event the following week where they will be launching their first EV charger.

Virginia Mendoza said she knows ICTC has explored these opportunities for their entire transit services. She mentioned some challenges they have encountered are the headways and equipment.

John Hernandez said ICTC could be a good partner with 617.

Virginia Mendoza commented the maintenance and ownership of the transit facilities are maintained by the local jurisdictions.

Kristian Salgado asked what it meant for an action plan to have and not have CEQA. She also asked where they could access the document being presented.

Virginia Mendoza mentioned she could link the document. Regarding the CEQA question, she said there are no established criteria to guide the preparation of a plan for the reduction of GHGs. She commented they did seek out the plan with the opportunity to deliver incremental action plans but because of the amount of staffing and enforcement, there was hesitation from the local jurisdictions to receive a plan that was CEQA qualified. She commented that all the agencies preferred a plan that had a baseline and quantified the emissions.

Christian Torres asked if they were adding more EV chargers.

Virginia Mendoza said she does not have those details but will get back to him with the necessary information.

Christian Torres said the state launched the CALEVIP program and since they are a low-income community they qualify for the higher rebates. He mentioned the chargers need to be made public so they can qualify for the rebates.

VI. Information Item

AB 617 Advisory Sub-Committee Update, Marco Perrone; ICAPCD

Kristian Salgado asked if there was anything they needed from the committee members.

Belen Leon said if she knows anything she wants to work on to let them know.

Update on School Air Filtration System Installations, Marco Perrone; ICAPCD

There was no discussion on this item.

VII. Agency Updates

Christian Torres said people around Calexico and the Valley might see a truck with their logo on it which is part of their COVID Outreach Project. He commented they are doing caravans around the Valley. He mentioned they have an EV charger in their offices and invited the members to use it.

Belen Leon mentioned they are doing their seventh annual Lawn Equipment Exchange Program where they exchange gas-powered lawn equipment for electric equipment at a low cost. She commented the registration period will run from March 1st to April 29th and the exchange will be the last week of April.

Marco Perrone commented they can find more information on their social media accounts.

John Hernandez asked how the LEAP program was funded.

Belen Leon mentioned it is funded through one of their accounts from DMV and it is \$65,000 per year. She commented the agency subsidizes a part of the cost.

John Hernandez said they could add a project like that in 617.

Belen Leon mentioned other districts have it under their CERP.

Andrea Juarez regarding a question **John Hernandez** asked, mentioned CARB has the AQView platform that shows all the data in the AB 617 communities that have monitors. She said she will share a link with more information about AQView. She mentioned she had no agency updates.

VIII. Second Public Comment Period

There were no public comments.

IX. Different Agenda Topics, Daniela Flores; Harder Company

Matt Dessert proposed the next meeting to be on April 6th, 2022.

Bob Fischer made a motion to have the next meeting to be on April 6th, 2022.

Virginia Mendoza seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

Kristian Salgado mentioned it would be great if they could cover any information about the tree planting program that could allow other cities in Imperial County to replicate it.

John Hernandez said he would like to know how many dead trees around sidewalks can be removed and replaced.

Kristian Salgado asked if there was another city in the corridor that wanted to manage a similar program would it be possible to use urban greening funds.

John Hernandez commented he is noticed around Heber Avenue that there are no sidewalks, curbs, or gutters. He mentioned this occurs in El Centro, East Ross, and Hamilton. He asked the CSC if this could be brought to the table.

Belen Leon said one of the projects to be done in Heber is for the sidewalks themselves. She said they will have another update on this topic in the next meeting.

X. Closing Remarks / Adjournment

John Hernandez made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Bob Fischer seconded the motion.

The motion was passed.

Meeting adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Junta por la plataforma Zoom
9 de marzo del 2022

Presidente de la Reunión: Matt Dessert (Alternativo: Belen Leon)

Facilitador: Milly Ferrer de Harder & Company

I. Asistencia:

Principales: **Matt Dessert**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Mercedes Martínez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Rene Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Kristian Salgado**, Corredor Comunitario; **Blake Plourd**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Virginia Mendoza**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernández**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Belén León**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Rosa Guerrero**, Corredor Comunitario; **Bob Fischer**, Corredor Comunitario; **Tomas Oliva**, Corredor Comunitario, **Chris Gómez-Wong**, Corredor Comunitario; **Michael Moore**, Corredor Comunitario..

Otro personal por parte de las Dependencias: **Marco Perrone**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Andrea Juarez**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California; **Ivy Osornio**, Junta de Recursos Aéreos de California.

I. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales por parte de los Integrantes del CSC

Milly Ferrer dio la bienvenida a todos a la reunión virtual. Mencionó a **Daniela Flores** y **Jessica** quienes estarán apoyando a cualquiera que tenga dificultades técnicas durante la reunión. Comentó que cuentan con servicios de interpretación y cómo acceder a este servicio a través de la plataforma. Les recordó a todos que la reunión se está grabando y cómo los miembros del CSC pueden acceder al paquete de la agenda. También mencionó cómo pueden enviar sus comentarios y cómo funciona el procedimiento de comentarios públicos. Confirmó que han alcanzado un quórum.

Matt Dessert dio la bienvenida a todos y mencionó que **Luis Olmedo** será el copresidente de esa reunión.

Christian Torres mencionó que **Luis Olmedo** no podrá estar en la reunión, pero él lo suplirá. Comentó que lamentaba haber estado ausente durante los últimos meses.

II. Comentario Públicos

No hubo comentarios públicos.

III. Aprobación de la Minuta de la Reunión Anterior

Sergio Cabañas hizo una moción para aprobar las minutas del 9 de febrero de 2022.

Bob Fischer secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

IV. Puntos de Acción

Proyecto de Monitoreo de Contaminantes del Río Nuevo, Sonoma Technology.

Belén León mencionó que Sonoma Technology iba a presentar por qué necesitaban una extensión y el presupuesto, pero no pudieron asistir a la reunión. Mencionó que la extensión sería por 6 meses y el presupuesto para la extensión sería de \$121,118. Mencionó que este tema será pospuesto.

John Hernández preguntó si el presupuesto adicional cubriría el resto del año.

Belén León dijo que cubre hasta noviembre de 2022.

V. Presentaciones / Preguntas y Respuestas

Actualización del CAMP AB 617, Christian Torres; CCV.

Mary Salazar mencionó que le preocupa pagar \$350 al mes por el último monitor instalado en las tiendas de outlet de Calexico. Preguntó si la cantidad era correcta.

Christian Torres dijo que el monitor estaba en el centro comercial IV. Confirmó que ese era el costo correcto.

Arturo Martínez mencionó que para mejorar la calidad del aire en el valle Imperial se deben regar los principales caminos en las temporadas de viento.

John Hernández preguntó si tienen una aplicación para poder acceder a los monitores 617.

Christian Torres dijo que cualquier monitor IVAN financiado a través de 617 está en la aplicación IVAN.

Blake Plourd mencionó que los datos de IVAN son muy simples de entender y pidió usarlos como una herramienta de comparación.

Christian Torres tomó nota **Mary Salazar** sobre su interés en la capacitación y mencionó que coordinará una fecha para eso.

Comportamiento de las Quemas Agrícolas en el Valle de Mexicali, Ángel López; SCSA

John Hernández felicitó a **Ángel López** por la presentación. Preguntó si hay días en los que no se permita la quema agrícola y también preguntó que si la disminución de quemas se debió a que se estaba sembrando menos.

Ángel López dijo que la disminución indica que algunas actividades como la no quema de paja ha ido permeando en los agricultores del valle de Mexicali. Notó que no ha sucedido a la velocidad que ellos esperaban, pero si han visto resultados. Comentó que habrá que ver en el futuro para ver si ese comportamiento continúa disminuyendo. Mencionó que no hay alguna regulación que indique en cuáles días se pueden hacer las quemas agrícolas. Dijo que conoce de un proyecto de ley en Baja California que trabaja en reglamentar las quemas agrícolas. Comentó que desconoce cómo son las quemas en el Valle Imperial, pero si ha visto quemas en Calexico que afectan al Valle de México.

Mary Salazar preguntó si había información sobre el problema de las engordas.

Ángel López dijo que alrededor de las engordas siempre está rodeado de polvo por las mismas características del suelo de la región. Comentó que se tratan de regar los corrales de engorda sin embargo no se ha dado. Agregó que es un punto importante.

Ian dijo que no estaba al tanto de que hay un cambio en los meses más cálidos donde sopla el viento del sur. Mencionó que los datos eran muy informativos.

José Flores mencionó que él y un colega estuvieron a punto de tener un accidente automovilístico debido a que el humo cambió de dirección debido a un cambio de viento de una quema agrícola cercana.

Belén León mencionó que **Ángel López** también se presentaría en la reunión de AQTF.

John Hernández preguntó sobre el potencial de colaborar con la EPA y sus esfuerzos 2025 con incentivos a Mexicali.

Matt Dessert mencionó que ha habido reuniones con Mexicali sobre cómo reducir las quemas agrícolas.

Plan de Acción Climática del Valle Imperial, Virginia Mendoza; ICTC

Christian Torres preguntó si el programa piloto es algo que se puede lanzar en otras ciudades. Mencionó que el Comité Cívico tendrá un evento la semana siguiente en el que lanzarán su primer cargador EV.

Virginia Mendoza dijo que sabe que ICTC ha explorado estas oportunidades para todos sus servicios de tránsito. Mencionó que algunos de los desafíos que han encontrado son los avances y el equipo.

John Hernández dijo que ICTC podría ser un buen socio con 617.

Virginia Mendoza comentó que el mantenimiento y la propiedad de las instalaciones de tránsito están a cargo de las jurisdicciones locales.

Kristian Salgado preguntó qué significaba para un plan de acción tener y no tener CEQA. También preguntó dónde podrían acceder al documento que se presenta.

Virginia Mendoza mencionó que podría vincular el documento. En cuanto a la pregunta de CEQA, dijo que no hay criterios establecidos que guíen la elaboración de un plan para la reducción de GEI. Comentó que buscaron el plan con la oportunidad de entregar planes de acción incrementales, pero debido a la cantidad de personal y cumplimiento, las jurisdicciones locales dudaron en recibir un plan que fuera calificado por CEQA. Comentó que todas las agencias preferían un plan que tuviera una línea de base y cuantificara las emisiones.

Christian Torres preguntó si estaban agregando más cargadores EV.

Virginia Mendoza dijo que no tiene esos detalles pero que se comunicará con él con la información necesaria.

Christian Torres dijo que el estado lanzó el programa CALEVIP y dado que son una comunidad de bajos ingresos, califican para los reembolsos más altos. Mencionó que los cargadores deben hacerse públicos para que puedan calificar para estos reembolsos.

VI. Artículo de Información

Actualización del Subcomité Asesor AB 617, Marco Perrone; ICAPCD

Kristian Salgado preguntó si necesitaban algo de los miembros del comité.

Belén León dijo que, si sabe algo en lo que quiera trabajar, que se lo haga saber.

Actualización sobre Instalaciones del Sistema de Filtración de Aire Escolar, Marco Perrone; ICAPCD

No hubo discusión sobre este punto.

VII. Actualizaciones por parte de las Dependencias

Christian Torres dijo que las personas alrededor de Calexico y el Valle podrían ver un camión con su logotipo que es parte de su Proyecto de Alcance de COVID. Comentó que están haciendo caravanas por el Valle. Mencionó que tienen un cargador EV en sus oficinas e invitó a los miembros a usarlo.

Belén León mencionó que están realizando su 7º programa anual de intercambio de equipos para césped, en el que intercambian equipos para césped de gas por equipos eléctricos a bajo costo. Comentó que el período de inscripción será del 1 de marzo al 29 de abril y el intercambio será la última semana de abril.

Marco Peroni comentó que pueden encontrar más información en sus cuentas de redes sociales.

John Hernández preguntó cómo se financió el programa LEAP.

Belén León mencionó que se financia a través de una de sus cuentas del DMV y son \$65,000 por año. Comentó que la agencia subsidia una parte del costo.

John Hernández dijo que posiblemente podrían agregar un proyecto como ese en 617.

Belén León mencionó que otros distritos lo tienen bajo su CERP.

Andrea Juárez con respecto a una pregunta que **John Hernández**, mencionó que CARB tiene la plataforma AQView que muestra todos los datos en las comunidades AB 617 que tienen monitores. Dijo que compartirá un enlace con más información sobre AQView. Mencionó que no tenía actualizaciones de la agencia.

VIII. Segundo Período de Comentarios Públicos

No hubo comentarios públicos.

IX. Diferentes Temas de Agenda, Daniela Flores; Harder Company

Matt Dessert propuso que la próxima reunión fuera el 6 de abril de 2022.

Bob Fischer hizo la moción de que la próxima reunión fuera el 6 de abril de 2022.

Virginia Mendoza apoyó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

Kristian Salgado mencionó que sería genial si pudieran cubrir cualquier información sobre el programa de plantación de árboles que podría permitir que otras ciudades del condado de Imperial lo repliquen.

John Hernández dijo que le gustaría saber cuántos árboles muertos alrededor de las aceras se pueden quitar y reemplazar.

Kristian Salgado preguntó si había otra ciudad en el corredor que quisiera administrar un programa similar, ¿sería posible usar fondos de reverdecimiento urbano?

John Hernández comentó que ha notado alrededor de la avenida Heber que no hay aceras, bordillos y cunetas. Mencionó que esto ocurre en El Centro, East Ross y Hamilton. Le preguntó al CSC si esto podría llevarse a la mesa.

Belén León dijo que uno de los proyectos a realizar en Heber es el de las aceras. Dijo que tendrán otra actualización sobre este tema en la próxima reunión.

X. Comentarios de cierre / Cierre

John Hernández hizo la moción de levantar la sesión.

Bob Fischer secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

Se levanta la Sesión